“Why do I need certain vaccines just because I’m a healthcare worker?”
Healthcare workers (HCW) come into contact with and care for people with all types of infections, sometimes before the infection has been identified.  Therefore, HCW are at higher risk for certain types of infections than the general population.  Further, HCW might inadvertently spread infections to those in their care or those at home.
Risk to self 
HCW are well aware of the fact that they are at greater risk of contracting certain illnesses. Gloves, masks, lab coats, safety training classes, and protective eyewear are all examples of tools used to protect HCW from exposure to potential hazards. Immunizations are another example.  HCW have a 13-fold increased risk of contracting measles above the general population.  Also, before the hepatitis B vaccine was commonly used in the mid-1980s, about 100 to 200 healthcare workers died each year from hepatitis B infections acquired on the job.  Pertussis, rubella, varicella, and influenza have all been acquired by HCW while at work.  While less common, diphtheria, meningococus, mumps, and hepatitis A infections have also been documented following work-related exposures.
Risk to family and friends
Viruses and bacteria are quite adept at finding susceptible targets, so infected HCW might spread infections within the home.  If the home includes young infants, elderly adults, or immune-compromised friends or relatives, these infections can be deadly.
Risk to patients
Contact with HCW is one of the most common ways in which infections are spread within a hospital.  To prevent these nosocomial infections, HCW wash their hands between patients, use gloves and gowns, and practice sterile technique.  So it is inconsistent that some of these same people refuse vaccines. Indeed, spread of influenza in a hospital is inversely related to the percentage of HCW who are vaccinated.  Many hospitals are now making concerted efforts to be sure that their HCW are protected against influenza during flu season.  This protects the HCW from illness and loss of work and the patients (many of whom cannot be vaccinated) from severe and occasionally fatal illness.
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